U.S. Department of Labor

Office of Workers' Compensation Programs Washington, DC 20210

MAR 1 4 2016

File Number:



Tiffany Kay Anderson 1900 Lakeshore Drive Lodi, California 95242

Dear Mrs. Anderson:

Thank you for your correspondence to President Barack Obama, regarding your workers' compensation claim in the state of California.

Your letter has been forwarded to the U.S. Department of Labor, Office of Workers' Compensation Programs (OWCP) for response. You advised in your letter that you were injured at work while spraying chemicals and that you have had difficulty with your dealings with a workers' compensation agency in the state of California. Unfortunately, since OWCP has responsibility for federal workers' compensation programs and does not have jurisdiction over state workers' compensation programs, we are unable to intervene in this matter.

We regret that we are unable to provide you with direct assistance. You should continue seeking assistance from the California state workers' compensation agency. This is the appropriate course of action, as California state workers' compensation officials are in the best position to provide you with advice and assistance about any other resources that may be available. Contact information for the California workers' compensation office is as follows:

Department of Industrial Relations
Division of Workers' Compensation
31 East Channel Street, Suite 344
Stockton, CA 95202
(209) 948-7759 or Information and Assistance
Unit (209) 948-7980
http://www.dir.ca.gov/dwc/dwc_home_page.htm

I hope this information is helpful. If we can be of further assistance in the future, please do not hesitate to contact us at Office of Workers' Compensation Programs, 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W., Suite S-3524, Washington, DC 20210.

Sincerely,

Yvonne Lynah

Lead Communication and Information Management Analyst
Office of Workers' Compensation Programs